
Health & Wellbeing 

This term we have been developing our teamwork 

skills, through a variety of tasks and challenges. We 

have created dens together during Outdoor Learning 

and Lego and Jenga challenges in class. We know the 

importance of asking for help, working together and 

listening to everyone’s opinions and ideas. 

We have also been introducing some Nurture time in 

class. We have been relaxing by knitting, weaving, 

drawing as well as challenging ourselves to create 

different electrical circuits. 

Numeracy 

In Numeracy and Maths, the children have been exploring 

Information Handling and Statistics. We have learned 

about a variety of ways to display and interpret data such 

as bar and line graphs, frequency tables and pie charts. 

Additionally, we have further developed our knowledge 

and understanding by creating bar graphs/pie charts 

from data showed in frequency tables. We will continue 

to extend this learning by carrying out our own 

questionnaires and displaying our results in a graph of our 

choice. 

 

Room 4 would like to wish everyone a lovely Christmas!   

 

  
  

 

  

 

 

  

Literacy 

For writing this term, we have been learning about 

information report writing. We explored the structure of 

an information report, and the importance of titles and 

subheadings for the reader. We have also developed our 

vocabulary by exploring the use of adverbs and VCOP to up-

level the beginning of our sentences. Once writing was 

complete, the children enjoyed engaging in some peer and 

self-assessment to provide constructive feedback to their 

peers.    

Learning Across the Curriculum 

We completed our Japan topic by cooking and 

tasting some Japanese style food. We tried some 

vegetable gyozas, miso noodle soup and some freshly 

prepared sushi. Some of us were even brave enough 

to have a taste of wasabi paste! 

We have learned many things about Japan and 

compared them to our own country of Scotland. 

We are looking forward to finding out what our new 

topic is going to be next term. 


